

TAYRAUC LRAUC Meeting

27 April 2021

By TEAMS

Present:

Colin Heggie	Perth & Kinross Council	CH
John O'Neill	Dundee City Council	JO
Ryan Newman	BEAR	RN
Douglas Hill	Angus Council	DH
Duncan MacLennan	Openreach	DMcL
Alan Hutchinson	Tay Road bridge	AH
Michael Law	Dundee City Council	ML
Darren Pointer	Scottish Water	DP
David Murdoch	Network Rail	DM
Craig Muir(part)	SSEN – (struggled with connection)	CM
Brian Milne	Perth & Kinross Council	BM
Andrew Matheson	Virgin Media	AM
Lindsay Henderson	Office of the Road Works Commissioner	LH
Andrew Furye	City Fibre	AF
Clare Callaghan	Scottish Water	CC
Kelly Bibby	ABS Streetworks	KB
Andrew Matheson	Virgin Media	AM
David Hearty	Turn Town	DH
Michael Colgan	Dundee City Council	MC
M Gray	BEAR	MG
Courtney Mitchell	Scottish Water	CM
Emma West	Scottish Water	EW
Craig Michael	SGN	CM

Apologies:

Jamie Kippen	BEAR	JK
Alix Morgan	SGN	AM
Alan Bowman	Dundee City Council	AB

Item		Action
1	Introductions	
	<p>DH welcomed everyone to the meeting. All asked to check notes when available and advise if missed from attendance list.</p> <p>No changes to notes of 26 January 2021 and therefore accepted.</p> <p>No matters arising.</p>	ALL
2	STATUTORY UNDERTAKERS PROGRAMME	
2.1	<u>SGN</u>	
	<p>Craig Mitchell noted all work on Register – main work Baldoven Dundee moving to Ferry Rd , Monifieth, Angus 21 June.</p>	
2.2	<u>BT / OPENREACH</u>	
	<p>Duncan MacLennan has supplied programmes to DCC/PKC/AC.</p>	
2.3	<u>SSEN</u>	
	<p>Craig Muir was having difficulty accessing meeting. Emailed to say SSEN's works are Fault work and customer driven.</p> <p>They do have a large Job starting mid August at Clepington Road – Hospital Street – Strathmore Avenue for a 4-5 week duration,</p>	
2.4	<u>Scottish Water</u>	
	<p>Courtney Mitchell noted most work now call out driven and work noticed on register.</p> <p>Darren Pointer noted that he had sent work programmes to DCC/PKC and AC. DCC involved a programme of valve renewals previously delayed.</p>	

2.5	<u>Vodafone</u> No representative, no programme.	
2.6	<u>Virgin Media</u> Andrew Matheson noted work continuing in Arbroath.	
2.7	<u>Network Rail</u> David Murdoch noted work in PKC area for the summer programmed with nothing much for AC or DCC.	
2.8	<u>City Fibre</u> Andy Fuyre noted improvements in site notifications and John O'Neill noted a meeting being set up regarding the need for improvements around the waterfront.	
3.1	<u>Dundee City Council</u> JO noted that priority work was mainly focused on spaces for people with a ped crossing at Gilburn Road. Works at St Leonards Road, Ninewells Road and Perth Road. No Lighting work reported. Everything should be on Register.	
3.2	<u>Angus Council</u> Douglas Hill noted that Angus's works were on the Register and would attach the major works with the notes.	
3.3	<u>Perth and Kinross Council</u> Colin Heggie and Brian Milne agreed to attach their works as well to the notes. Colin noted major works on Glasgow Road and Crieff Road with the A9. All on Register.	
3.4	<u>BEAR</u> Ryan Newman detailed BEAR works including for the A92 DBFO in Angus and agreed to attach to notes.	
3.5	<u>Tay Road Bridge</u> No major works planned till 22/23 from Alan Hutchinson.	

3.6	<p><u>ABS Streetworks</u></p> <p>Kelly Bibby by text_as having microphone issues, have no major upcoming works for LMAM - any works have are on the Register.</p>	
4	<p><u>Local and Seasonal Events</u></p> <p>No events for PKC/DCC/AC due to Covid restrictions at this time. Etap in PKC in Sept being resisted.</p> <p>COP 26 noted but no effect known at this time.</p> <p>No update known re Swallow roundabout changes at this time.</p>	
5	<p><u>SRWR / SYMOLOGY</u></p> <p>Colin Heggie reminded all to ensure they check the Register to ensure work recorded before starting and in particular those developers who think they have S109s as they are responsible for this.</p> <p>Lindsay Henderson suggested that for spaces for people works that LAs put an object in the register such as a bollards, etc if this is what is being installed.</p>	
7	<p><u>Reinstatements</u></p> <p>Ryan Newman noted BT installing apparatus at 200mm depth. It was agreed he give details to Duncan MacLennan to investigate.</p>	RN
8	<p><u>Inspections</u></p> <p>No major issues raised.</p>	
9	<p><u>Health and Safety</u></p> <p>Lindsay Henderson noted that the Red Book would be mandatory for LAs shortly and training along the lines of HAUC on signing. lining, guarding would be appropriate for all.</p>	ALL
10.	<p><u>AOCB</u></p> <p>Noted that material trial requests from SW would be good to discuss at Tayforth universally rather than Council by Council.</p> <p>JO reminded all to comply with Covid restrictions</p>	<p>JO</p> <p>ALL</p>

11	<u>Date and Time of Next Meeting</u> 27 July 2021 By Teams 10am 26 October 2021 By Teams 10am	